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Good afternoon Helen,
Thank you for your call yesterday.
I have discussed your request to proceed with seeking approval for the reduced scope of the WA
Recovery Plan - Kiernan Park Precinct – total commitment value of $20 million.
As you are aware the Shire has already accessed $2 million of the $20m Election Commitment in
the Financial Assistance Agreement 1 for the planning and design. We understand that you have
a time pressure with the project and are keen to access the remaining $18 million for the
construction of the project.
As discussed, the Department’s position is to present the below options (as advised by the Shire)
to the Minister the construction of Kiernan Park:

1. $18 million – project scope reduced to 1 oval; or
2. Explore options to provide additional funding to allow the original project scope of two

ovals to be constructed.
The Department confirms that the remaining $18 million is secured for the construction of the
Kiernan Park project and encourages the Shire to progress with initial works if you are required
to meet deadlines and are not impacted by which scope is approved.
As soon, as the Minister receives the letter from the Shire and provides approval (or otherwise),
the Department will be able to progress a revised agreement which reflects any changes.
Kind regards,
Brooke Koenig
Senior Project Manager | Community Investment | Infrastructure
Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries
246 Vincent St, Leederville WA 6007 | PO Box 8349, Perth Business Centre WA 6849

The Department acknowledges the Aboriginal peoples of Western Australia as the traditional custodians of this land, and
we pay our respects to their Elders past and present.
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